
Nobles, 
As most of you already know, the onions 

are here and thank you to those who 
have sold them. They also sent us an 
extra 1,000 bags by mistake, which is 
unfound money for Zenobia. That being 
said, there may be extra onions left to sell.  

Zenobia is currently still looking for a treas-
urer, Hadji editor and a custodial person. If you are interested 
in any of these positions, or know someone who may be, please 
contact myself or the office.  

Our June stated meeting will have a new start time of 7 p.m. 
instead of 7:30, as three hospital administrators will be there to 
talk to the nobility. Your ladies also are invited to this meeting. 
On Wednesday, June 19, Zenobia is being recognized at 
Shriners Children’s Erie and some of your Divan will be going. 
If you are interested in joining us, please reach out to myself 
and we can arrange for car pooling to the event. Friday, June 
21, is an open house at Shriners Children’s Chicago, that is open 
to the nobility, and some of your Divan also will be attending 
this event.  

Friday, July 26, is our annual Mud Hens game, that is open 
to all; tickets are available at Zenobiashriners.com. On the fol-
lowing day, we will be holding our ceremonial in Findlay. 
Please keep your eyes alert in your email from a Constant Con-
tact with more details to come. That Sunday we also will be 
hosting our youth picnic for our DeMolay boys, Rainbow girls 
and their families. If you have a son or daughter interested in 
coming to this picnic to learn about these youth organizations, 
please come out and join us. There will be a $5 charge for food.  

I would like to thank the nobility for passing the per capita 
increase, as it is for the betterment of Zenobia. Nobles, please 
do not forget about the Clowns golf outing on Saturday, June 
15, in Fostoria. If interested, please contact Steve Horton. We 
also will have our Zenobia golf outing on Saturday, August 3, 
with all proceeds going to the hospitals. You are now able to 
register your team/individual and/or become a sponsor by going 
to Zenobiashriners.com. 

One last thing, if you would like to participate at the National 
Tractor Pull and help out, please contact me or Ty Stout, PP. 
Please try to sell Sportsmen’s Raffle tickets over the summer to 
your friends and family. The more tickets we sell, the more 
profit we make for our temple.  

Yours Truly, 
Todd Miller, PP
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If you are, or know someone, inter-
ested in this position, please contact 
the Shrine office @ 419-661-9200. 

HELP WANTED 
HADJI EDITOR

Ill. Sir Jack F. Wood passed 
away on March 20, 2024, in Is-
lamorada, Florida Keys. 

Jack became a member of 
Zenobia Shrine in 1952, and in 
those early years was an active 
member of the Arab Patrol, dril-
ling under the direction of Ha-
rold Wittmann. For a number of 
years Jack held the temple office 
of Marshal, member of Zenobia 
Divan in 1967 and served as Po-
tentate in 1973. At this time, he 
was very proud to sign the 
charter for the formation of the 
Mariners unit, 80 Nobles, all 
members of the 100 Million 
Dollar Club. Jack was a Mason 
in Barton Smith Lodge, Scottish 
and York Rite bodies, member 
of ROJ Court #21 and Miami 

Court #88. 
Jack was a downtown busi-

nessman, president of Wood’s 
Business Machines, member of 
Downtown Toledo Rotary, 
trustee of YMCA of Greater 
Toledo and member of Toledo 
Yacht Club.  

Jack with his wife, Joy, 
moved to the Florida Keys in 
1977 aboard their 30-foot 
cruiser “The Just Joy,” a 2,600 
mile boat trip! Jack will be 
fondly remembered by his 
family and many friends. Dona-
tions can be made in Jack’s 
honor to Shriners Children’s 
Hospitals. Jack was 93 years of 
age.  

Prepared by Ill. Sir Jack F. 
Wood. 

EULOGY FOR PAST POTENTATE 
JACK F. WOOD

OFFICIAL CALL OF THE POTENTATE: 
NOBILITY OF ZENOBIA 

MONTHLY STATED MEETING 

Thursday, June 13 
at 8048 Broadstone Boulevard 

Perrysburg, OH 43551 
==>Stated Meeting 7:00 p.m.<== 

Please note the time change 
ATTEST: JOHN MANN, RECORDER 

Zenobia Website: www.zenobiashriners.com

The University of Toledo’s 
vice president of athletics, Bryan 
Blair, was asked what advice he 
would give to a first-year student 
just starting their college career, 
Blair’s answer was, “take time to 
smell the roses.” 

His point was simple. You are 
so busy and focused on going 
from one day to the next, one 
achievement to the next, one 
year to the next, that you forget 
to stop and appreciate the mo-
ment – what is actually happen-
ing and those around you. 

Now that summer is upon us, 
warm weather activities are in 
full swing. Be sure to check out 
the June, July and August calen-
dars printed in this Hadji. Don’t 
miss out on all the fun. It is im-
portant that we have a presence 
in the many parades that take 
place in northwest Ohio now 
through October (and even in 
November and December). Pub-
lic visibility is an important as-
pect of our recruitment drive. 

Not too far down the road is 
the Sportsmen’s Extravaganza. 
If you haven’t entered the draw-
ing yet, there are many lucky 
tickets waiting to be purchased. 
Help us out and sell them to your 
friends and neighbors. Books of 
tickets are available at the Zeno-
bia office. 

It is not too early to lay the 
groundwork for obtaining 2025 
Circus Book ads. When you are 
out and about, thank your con-
tacts for previous ads and men-
tion that we will contact them in 
the fall for next year’s book. 

Water Buffalo petitions are 
available in the Zenobia office. 

The new business hours for 
the Zenobia office are 10 a.m. to 
4 p.m., beginning Monday, June 
17. 

Keep the faith. 
Best regards, 

John

Blair’s answer really applies 
to all of us, “stop and smell the 
roses.” We are so busy planning 
for the next meeting, trying to 
climb to the next rung in the 
ladder, increase our earnings, so 
on and so forth, that we never 
take time to appreciate where 
we are and those around us. To 
enjoy the fellowship of our fel-
low Nobles and brethren, as 
well as the love and support of 
our families. 

As we head into the summer 
months and the time when our 
fraternal events slow down, I 
hope you take time to breathe. To 
appreciate all you have and those 
who love you. This can be a life-
changing experience. 

Have a wonderful summer, 
my brothers. 

Peace, 
Mark



The April meeting of the Tif-
fin Shrine Club was held on 
April 25, at the Carmies Bar and 
Grill. Thirty members, ladies 
and visitors attendance. 

President Bill Brunn wel-
comed Nobles and ladies, Jeff 
Kuhn, PP, gave the invocation, 
and Ken Egbert Jr. lead the 
Pledge of Allegiance to the 
United States of America flag. 
Introductions were made of Tif-
fin Shrine Club officers, past 
presidents KYCH and Tiffin 
Hornets. No Zenobia Divan. Jeff 
Kuhn, TSC secretary, read the 
minutes from the March meet-
ing. Treasurer Ken Foy could 
not attend. Checking $5,039.78. 

Old business: Denny Gable, 
PP and Emeritus BoG Shriners 
Children’s, Dayton, will have a 
Shrine patient and family for the 
TSC June meeting at VFW, with 
ladies, family and friends.  

New business: motion, main 
and second to inform TSC 
members through email ap-
proved. Secretary will start con-
tacting TSC members to get all 
the correct email addresses. Ze-
nobia TSC Ambassador John 
Avers spoke about upcoming 
events for: 1. administrators 
from Erie Chicago, Dayton, 
Shrine Hospital, will make a 
presentation at the June 13 stated 
meeting. 2. Mud Hens night on 
Friday, July 26. $70 tickets. 3. 
Ceremonial at Findlay on Sat-
urday, July 27. 4. Wild Game 
Feed on Saturday, September 28. 
5. Sportsmen’s Extravaganza 
tickets on sale now. 

President Bell Brunn intro-
duced TSC Secretary Jeff Kuhn, 
PP 2006. Secretary Kuhn ex-
plained that President Brunn was 
at Zenobia and found a May 
1955 Hadji. He brought it back, 
as it had an article about TSC. 
The secretary read the article to 
all attendance.  

“Approximately 50 members 
of the Tiffin Shrine Club heard 
an interesting talk on “Radio 
Free Europe” by Paul R. Ebel, 

when they held their February 
meeting in Turner’s restaurant. 
A movie issued in connection 
with the Crusade for Freedom 
was also on the program. Visit-
ing Nobles included Claude 
Brown, Chief Rabban of Zeno-
bia Temple, Toledo; Charles W. 
Erkert, Ambassador, Fremont; 
and Judson Rine-bold, pres-
ident, Alfred Fox, first vice pres-
ident, and Harlan Perry, second 
vice president, all of Fostoria. 
Over 60 were present at the 
March dinner meeting of the Tif-
fin Shrine club, held on Thurs-
day evening at Turner’s 
restaurant. Visiting Nobles in-
cluded Claude Brown, chief rab-
ban of Zenobia Temple, Toledo; 
Arthur Bauman, ambassador, 
Toledo, and William Terry of 
Aladdin Temple, Columbus, 
Clubhouse. A movie on fishing, 
and pictures of the Shrine 
parade last November in Toledo 
were shown by Corwin Resh.” 

Meeting adjourned at 8 p.m. 
Jeffrey Kuhn, PP  

TSC Secretary  
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Nobles, you are required to get the Potentates 
permission to participate in a parade. The Tem-
ple’s insurance does not cover you or your Unit 
or Club if you have not received permission 
from the Potentate to participate in a parade. 
You need to submit your request to the Temple 
or email a request to the Potentate or Temple. 
You can not get permission after the parade date.

2024 PARADE SEASON

 

Tiffin 
Shrine Club

A SUMMERTIME HOW-
DY! FROM ALL OF US HILL-
BILLYS! 

What does June hold?? We 
usually think of June brides, but 
what else? I think of all of the 
veterans – with D-Day on the 
6th and Flag Day on the 14th! 
There are some other days to 
celebrate as well! Father’s Day 
on the 16th AND on the 20th 
SUMMER begins! What a great 
month!!  

Our April meeting at Charlies 
was another good one! After 
opening and during our reports 
section, we were informed that 
we had lost another cuzzin! This 
time it was one of our faithful 
followers – Cuzzin Rollin La-
Course. Our sympathy goes out 
to Carolyn and their family! 

At the business meeting we 
discussed the upcoming parade 
season and our soon to happen 
“Soup Spectacular.” After much 
discussion, and job filling, we 
closed with prayer. 

Our next meeting was May 3, 
at Charlie’s Taverna. 

Speaking of great, our soup 
spectacular did happen on April 

 

hillbilly 
notes

21 – and what a great one it was! 
The 60+ cuzzins and guests had 
15 different soups to sample and 
vote on. There were also those 
good ol’ casing type hot dogs to 
enjoy with the soup. After the 
main course came the desserts. 
No one went away hungry. In 
between the soups and the judg-
ing was the private ceremony to 
welcome new members to our 
Clan 75 of the Grand and Glo-
rious Order of the Hillbilly De-
gree. There were separate 
ceremonies, one for the guys and 
one for the gals. That portion of 
our event was successful, as 
well. We initiated two guy cuz-
zins and three gal cuzzins! Our 
clan is GROWING! We then re-
sumed our soup tastin event. A 
panel of Divan members and a 
couple of Past Potentates 
counted the votes. And the 
winners were – for best tasting 
soup, cuzzin Deb Boylan, and 
for most popular soup, cuzzin 
Jane Boylan. And, no, they are 
not sisters, but they are sisters-
in-law. THANK YOU cuzzins!!! 

What a GREAT fun-filled 
event. If you weren’t there, you 
missed a good one. 

With that positive feeling, I 
will close this month’s com-
munication with my traditional 
closing  

HONOR THE COB!! 
Old Guy

I would like to start off by 
thanking Dennis Gable, Past 
President and Past Potentate 
(2013), for waiting around all 
day at Toledo Hospital on March 
27. He graciously followed Do-
rothy home, moved some furni-
ture, got me settled in and 
returned to Clyde, by 9 p.m. I 
had other offers, which I appre-
ciate, but he insisted. He then 
volunteered to write my Patrol 
and Cabiri columns which 
needed to be submitted by April 
10. I spent 16 days in the hospi-
tal. 

Larry and Sue Neuber, flew in 
from Florida about the same time 
for their grandchild’s first birth-
day. Not knowing of my health 
situation, they jumped in to ac-
tion by allowing to me use a 
four-inch elevated chair lift. 
Then seeing me struggle with my 
manual La-Z-Boy, they allowed 
us to pick up Larry’s automated 
chair. I was finally able to get off 
the kitchen counter seat and lay 
back and elevate my feet, which 
was a  godsend.  

Tom Binder, P.P., fixed my bi-
folding hallway closet door. Yes, 
I did a Bob Krohn and lost my 
balance. Also, Dick and Joyce 
Fries for driving me to the VA 
and other appointments. There 
were countless friends and 
neighbors who have reached out, 
visited me in the hospital, sent 
cards and put me on their prayer 
list, which I sincerely appreciate. 
Should get all clear on May 9, to 
start chemo. Sorry to use up so 
much space thanking people, but 
its wonderful having good 
friends. 

Hope you saw notices in the 
Hadji regarding the Patrol euchre 
tournament on May 30. Get your 
Sportsmen’s tickets. Stay 
healthy! 

Bernie Welniak P.P, 33°

patrol
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SHRINERS SHOULD BE FAMILIAR WITH AND VISIT THESE WEB SITES: 
www.shrinersvillage.com                     beashrinernow.com

Ohio Associate B,oard member Isaac Demarest, presented our 
chairman, John Bull, with two checks from Zenobia. The gifts to-
taled more than $5,100! Thank you Zenobia for supporting the 
Most Amazing Care Anywhere!

Join the Herd of Fun! Intro-
ducing the Loyal Order of Water 
Buffalo at Zenobia! 

Are you ready for an adven-
ture that’s straight out of Bed-
rock? Zenobia Shrine is thrilled 
to announce the formation of a 
brand-new unit: The Loyal 
Order of Water Buffalo! We’re 
calling all fun-loving Shriners 
and their ladies to join the 
Quarry and be part of something 
Yabba Dabba Doo! 

For a one-time initiation fee 
of just $50 for active members 
(Shriners) and $25 for associate 
members (ladies), you can be-
come a proud Buffalo. And 
guess what? There are no annual 
dues! It’s all about the fun, with-
out the financial fuss. 

Inspired by the beloved Flint-
stones cartoon series, our Quarry 
isn’t just any ordinary group. 
While we’re primarily an adult 
gang, family-based activities 
will be at the heart of our herd. 
Remember how Fred and Bar-
ney were bowling enthusiasts? 
Well, we’re kicking things off 
with quarterly bowling sessions, 
and who knows what other ex-
citing activities our Buffalo lead-

ership will cook up next! Our 
motto is simple: Have fun, and 
lots of it! 

But here’s the catch – our ini-
tiation process is unique, and we 
can only welcome the first 30 
(Shriners/ladies) with a paid pe-
tition into our fall class. Don’t 
worry if you miss out; we’ll 
have another induction after the 
new year and more as needed. 

So, what are you waiting for? 
Grab your bowling ball and your 
sense of adventure, and call the 
Zenobia office at (419) 661-
9200 for a petition. Let’s make 
some unforgettable memories 
together as part of the Loyal 
Order of Water Buffalo! 

ANNOUNCING THE LOYAL 
ORDER OF WATER BUFFALO
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MAY 2024 STATED MEETING

 
 
 
Here’s your chance to hear directly what is happening at your Shrine Hospitals! The June stated meeting will be a special one with all three hospitals having 

their top administrators at Zenobia to talk about each hospital. YES, the hospital administrators from Erie, Chicago and Ohio will be at Zenobia. You can hear 
them in person! Your Lady is invited to be present and participate. You DO NOT want to miss this meeting! 

Each of the hospitals functions a little differently, but all provide the most amazing care, anywhere. This is your opportunity to hear what has been happening 
and the impressive direction that each is taking. It is amazing where Shrine Hospitals are headed. You will be impressed to hear the surprising things your support 
is providing. 

The regular stated meeting will begin at 7 p.m., one-half hour early and will be brief. The hospital discussion will begin near 7:30 (our normal time) with 
Nobles, Ladies and any guest in attendance. This part will be an open meeting. Hear the direction each of your hospitals is going, first hand. This is quite a unique 
experience which may never happen again, and one you do not want to miss. The date is JUNE 13, at 7:30 p.m., at Zenobia.

SPECIAL EVENT STATED MEETING
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FINDLAY SHRINE CLOWNS 
GOLF SCRAMBLE 
Where: Fostoria Country Club 

747 Independence Ave. 
Fostoria, Oh 44830 

When:  Saturday, June 15, 2024 
Registration: 8:00 AM 

Time: 9:00 AM Shot Gun Start 
Cost: $60 per person      

    Putting contest at 8:30AM 
(Includes golf cart and green fees; hamburger and bratwurst sandwich, baked 
beans and macaroni salad at the end of play. Refreshments can be purchased 
at the club house and on the course during play) 

Teams:   Choose your own team (4 members per team).  
Prizes:    Prizes will be handed out at 2:00 p.m. First prize $240, second 
prize $120, third prize $60 will be drawn from a hat. Closest to pin #5 
and #16 will receive a prize. We will have $20 per team for skins and 
longest putt on #6. 

Thank you, please patronize the hole sponsors. 
Registrations will be accepted that day. 

NO DOOR PRIZES 
All proceeds are for the benefit of Shrine Clown Activities. 

 
1._______________________________________  
2._______________________________________  
3._______________________________________ 
4._______________________________________  

Please return this completed form along with your check to: 
Steve Horton at 13655 Twp. Rd. 179, Findlay, OH 45840 

If any questions, please call 567‐208‐6927 or psb022472@yahoo.com  
All fees must be paid when registering.  

Checks should be made payable to: Shriners International,  
Clown Golf on the memo line.  

Checks or Cash only. No Credit Cards accepted.

HAPPY SUMMER from all 
of us HAPPY CAMPERS!! 

Well summer does “offi-
cially” start on the 20th of this 
month. AND we are “HAPPY” 
because we are out there 
CAMPING! 

Our April 14 camp-in took 
place at Dave and Pat’s lovely 
home in Tiffin. When we arrived 
and looked around, we were 
amazed at all the beautiful and 
amazing collections they had 
displayed throughout their 
home! Don’t get me wrong, the 
home itself was beautiful! And 
the meal they provided for us 
was great as well. Thank you 
Dave and Pat. 

Our last scheduled event was 
our first camp-out. John and 
Lynn made reservations at 
Leafy Oaks Campgrounds, in 
Clyde, for May 7 to 10. Their 
agenda featured a hobo dinner, 
a breakfast pot luck with eggs 
in plastic bags (furnished) (to 
drop in boiling water) and a trip 
to a Mexican restaurant. Looks 
like we will be living the good 
life. 

June will have Rod and Ellen 
as our wagon masters, and they 
have an event planned at White 
Star Park, Gibsonburg, on June 
13 to 16. Their agenda was pre-
sented at the May camp-out 
(which was prior to the writing 

of this column). 
I/we are excited that the 

camping season is in full swing. 
My normal closing is finally sea-

son appropriate! 
“Keep the Campfires Burn-

ing!” Rod

 ZEnOBia CaMpERs

John Lyle fishing for breakfast at the campout.

Greetings Nobles, 
This year seems to be flying 

by quickly. Many events have 
already taken place, with many 
more to come. The Patrol is 
holding another euchre tourna-
ment on Thursday, May 30. You 
need to contact Ill. Sir Bernie 
Welniak to register. 

Erie Open House is on Sun-
day, June 2, and Chicago Open 
House is on Friday, June 21. We 
hope some of you can attend 
these events to support our hos-
pitals. Hope the ladies will join 
us at the stated meeting on 
Thursday, June 13, at 6 p.m., to 
hear from the Shriners Chil-
dren’s Hospital representatives. 

Saturday, June 15, is the Ze-
nobia Shrine Clowns golf out-
ing. Registration begins at 8 
a.m., and shotgun start at 9 a.m. 
It is being held at Fostoria Coun-
try Club. Contact Steve Horton 
for registration. 

Many of the Divan and a few 
others will be attending the Im-
perial Session in Reno, Nevada, 
beginning Sunday, June 30. This 
is a great time and a good way to 
meet people from other Shrine 
centers around the world. 

Mud Hens Night is Friday, 
July 26, and you must RSVP by 
July 3. The cost is $70 per per-

son for game, dinner, beer and 
wine. Get your tickets before 
they run out. 

 There is a ceremonial on Sat-
urday, July 27, at the Findlay 
Lodge. This is a joint initiation 
with Zenobia Shrine and Valley 
of the Firelands AASR. You can 
register at Beashriner.org. Hope 
to see many of you there. 

Saturday, August 3, is the Ze-
nobia golf outing in memory of 
John Hoffman. It is an 8 a.m. 
shotgun start. Get your teams to-
gether and get registered. See the 
flyer in the Hadji for more infor-
mation. 

The Sportsmen’s Extrava-
ganza will be held in October. 
Tickets are on sale now. Please 
buy and sell tickets to help with 
this fund-raising event. We will 
be looking for volunteers to help 
later on. 

ONIONS are in. Please try to 
sell some, as we have plenty to 
go around. 

We hope you all have plans 
for the summer. Hopefully some 
of your plans will include some 
of these Shrine events. Spend 
time with your friends and 
family and enjoy! We hope to 
see you out and about. 

Your Chief Rabban  
Kevin Ridgeway

 

Greetings  
from the  

Chief Rabban
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We’re doing more trips in the 
upcoming months. We’ve got 
three new patients and some reg-
ulars, who will be continuing to 
travel to the hospitals. In May, 
we did six trips, and more return 
trips are being setup. 

Thanks to Larry Kajawa for 
his years of service to our unit. 
You’ll be missed. 

Our vans have been detailed 
and shined up for the summer 
months. We’re looking forward 
to traveling in the parades, too. If 
you see us there, be sure to wave 
and let us know you saw us there. 

We’re still looking for a few 
new drivers. These kids are great 
and you’ll remember the times 
you have with them, too. 

Keep safe during the summer 
while your traveling around the 
country. 

Till we meet again, keep the 
sun over your shoulder, the 
ground beneath you feet and 
greet the day with a smile. 

Respectively Submitted, 
Tom Hilton, Dispatcher

Roadrunners

As many of you know, I spent 
16 days at Toledo Hospital in 
March. Like Paul Harvey, see 
the Patrol column for “the rest of 
the story.” So many people 
reached out, it was hard to keep 
everyone up-to-date. Round one 
is hopefully over, as I went to 
my surgeon on May 9. Hope-
fully, she will give my oncolo-
gist the green light for chemo or, 
I should say round two. I 
thanked people in my Patrol col-
umn, but also Past Potentate 
Ladies Joyce Leverton (through 
Steve), Gina Pope and had lunch 
with Sandy Bowdle and her 
daughter, Julie on May 7. All 
doing as well as expected. Some 
may wonder why I am being so 
open about this? It’s better than 
having people second guessing. 
Plus, I appreciate all the cards, 
especially the prayers. Lastly, 
my wife Dorothy, has been a 
great caregiver, despite putting 
off knee surgery and putting up 
with me for 56 years on May 25. 

Congrats to Circus Director 
Boyd Durain on a successful cir-
cus. Thanks to his Lady Georgia, 
the Divan and ALL of the No-
bles and ladies who helped. In Il-
lustrious Sir Boyd’s spare time, 
he opened the 103rd annual 
meeting of the Ohio Shrine As-
sociation at Zenobia on April 26 
and 27. All five (5) Ohio Shrine 
officers and ladies were present. 
A big thank you to Director Gen-
eral Kevin Ridgeway Chief Rab-
ban of Zenobia. As Past 
President of OSA in 1987, I 
managed to get there for part of 
the day on Saturday, the 27th. 
Have a good summer. 

Bernie Welniak P.P., 33°

#8
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Today. Tomorrow. Together.

8883 Browning Dr. 
Waterville, Ohio

bmcohio.org

Assisted and Independent Living • Memory Support

Hidey-Ho Nobles, 
Clowning season will soon be 

in full swing. Memorial Day is 
usually the first of the parades, 
with more requests coming in 
nearly every week.  

Our Clown Golf Scramble is 
Saturday, June 15, at the Fostoria 
CC. Please play, sponsor or pro-
mote, as this is our major means 
of finance for the year.  

If any Noble knows of an up-
coming parade or event taking 
place in your area, that would 
appreciate our participation, 
please forward our information 
to them to contact our unit.  

With a Ceremonial coming on 
Saturday, July 27, please let me 
know of any new members or 
current members of Zenobia 
who show an interest in the 
Clown Unit, and I will be in con-
tact with them. We NEED 
Clowns and invite any Noble 
who is interested in joining our 
fun unit to speak to any Clown 
and/or come to one of our meet-
ings. Help is always available 
and graciously given. We all 
want to have fun and fellowship.  

We meet on the third Thurs-
day of each month at the Clown 
building, 1545 Payne Avenue, 
Findlay. Doors open by 5:30 
p.m., and we eat at 6:30 p.m., 
business meeting follows. All are 
welcome to attend. Please call a 
day or two ahead to let us know 
if you’re coming, so we have 
enough food. Call Chuck, 419-
306-9559, with any inquiries.

Findlay 
shrine Club

Greetings Nobles, 
Hopefully, you are enjoying 

those delicious onions from our 
recent sale. It’s time to barbecue 
and have those picnic foods with 
our delicious orbs. June has 
events taking place at Shriners 
Children’s Erie and Chicago. 
Consider attending and seeing 
for yourself what you provide 
for those wonderful children and 
their future.  

The Findlay Shrine Clowns 
are having their golf scramble on 
Saturday, June 15, at the Fosto-
ria CC. This is their major means 
of finance for the year. Please 
consider your support through 
playing, sponsorship and promo-
tion.  

Many other events are taking 
place in and around Zenobia. 
Plan to attend and participate in 
the fun and fellowship. Get the 
whole family involved.  

If you have candidates, get 
their names in, as on Saturday, 
July 27, there will be a Scottish 
Rite Reunion and a Shrine Cer-
emonial in the Findlay Masonic 
Complex. Let us help our 
numbers grow.  

Zenobia meets the second 
Thursday of the month and 
Findlay SC meets on the first 
Saturday of each month at 10 
a.m., after the Blue Lodge 
breakfast in the Findlay Masonic 
Complex, 303 Osborn Avenue. 
Please call Chuck, 419-306-
9559, with any inquiries.

 

CLOWNS
The Daily Slate 

The Loyal Order of Water 
Buffalo is an adult, family-
oriented unit. Our primary 
function is to have fun. There 
will be an organizational meet-
ing to elect officers and plan for 
the first initiation. Date and 
time are yet to be determined; 
you will be notified by email. 
The first initiation is scheduled 
for Saturday, September 14, at 
2 p.m. The first class of initi-
ates will be notified by mail. 
Due to the nature of the cere-
mony, we are limited to initiat-
ing 30 at a time. If you are not 
in the first “class,” do not de-
spair, as you will be eligible to 
participate in all Buffalo activ-
ities until you get your Horns at 
the earliest initiation we can ar-
range.  

In the works is our first ac-
tivity, a family bowling outing 
in October.  

Petitions for Active Mem-

Picture yourself driving one 
of those little red cars. Then 
think of being in a parade with 
the sidelines full of excited 
families cheering the Lancers. It 
is a satisfying event that YOU 
can experience. The Lancers 
welcome new members to be a 
part of this thrill. Contact Barry 
VanHoozen, Karl Ewbanks or 
any Lancer for more infor-
mation. 

Lancers meet on the third 
Monday of the month at Zeno-
bia. During parade season, ap-
proach the group before or 
following a parade to get more 
facts. You will be glad you did!

 

Lancers
Greetings from Ottawa 

County Shrine Club. Enjoy your 
summer and look for the Shrine 
units in the approved parades. 
May God give each better health 
and strength to do the daily 
tasks.  

Refer to the Hadji and calen-
dar book  for activities.  

Our small group has not met  
since last fall. Some of us take 
part in other Shrine groups.                                                                                                                                      

Lyle

A Whale of A Club.

OCSC

Fremont 
shrine Club

Thank you to all who were 
able to help with the selling of 
onions. The Fremont Shrine 
Club, along with Clyde’s Monti-
cello Lodge and Green Springs 
Lodge, were able to provide 500 
bags to Seneca and Sandusky 
Counties! This is a good fund-
raiser for the lodges and a Ma-
sonic awareness to the 
communities. This is the largest 
number of bags sold by a Zeno-
bia group for this year. Well 
done! 

Fremont Shrine Club will 
hold its next meeting on Thurs-
day, June 20, at Monticello 
Lodge. For more information, 
please contact John Avers at 
419-307-3882.

2024 - ZENOBIA’S CLUBS & UNITS A-to-Z 
Schedule of Meetings - Some of the Who, What & When of Zenobia 

UNITS                                        Who to Contact                 Phone No.                   Meets 
CAMPERS                                           John Weslow                               419-618-1906                     2nd weekend (May-October); 2nd Sunday (November-April) 
CLOWNS                                             Chuck Insley                               419-306-9559                     3rd Thursday 
DIRECTOR’S STAFF                          Sonny Bunde                              419-474-6022                     3rd Tuesday 
DRAMATIC CAST                               Charlie Murphy                            419-351-6292                     1st Monday 
HIGHLANDERS                                  Dave Coy                                    517-263-6468                     3rd Tuesday at Zenobia 
HORNETS                                           Vaughn Riffle                               419-585-5716                     3rd Wednesday at Tiffin Temple 
JEEPSTERS                                       Jack Green                                 419-457-6488                     3rd Monday 
LANCERS                                           Barry VanHoozen                        419-575-3911                      3rd Monday at 6:30 p.m. at Zenobia  
LEGION OF HONOR                          Boyd Durain                                419-957-8404                     2nd/4th Monday (2nd E-Board, 4th Dinner Meeting) 
MARKSMEN                                        John Weslow                               419-618-1906                     3rd Thursday at 7:00 p.m. at Zenobia 
MOTORCYCLE ESCORT                   Randy Sikorski                            419-262-2152                     1st Tuesday 
MOUNTED PATROL                           Leroy Williams                            419-346-2189                     TBA 
MYSTICS                                            Howard Shirling                           419-409-0687                      
PAST MASTER UNIT                          John McEntee                             419-674-7838                     Before Stated Meeting, unless announced otherwise 
PATROL                                               Kenneth Janicki                           419-351-9823                     1st Thursday 
PILOTS                                                Jeff Hamons                                419-304-0011                     3rd Thursday 
PIT MASTERS                                     Dave Hefflinger                           419-265-3339                     3rd Monday at 6:30 p.m. at Zenobia 
ROADRUNNERS                                Tom Hilton                                   419-967-0081                     10 a.m. second Saturday of Jan./Mar./May/Sep./Nov. 
TEMPLE GUARDS                              Al Linke                                       419-699-6822                     1st Tuesday 
WISEGUYS                                         Robbie Franks                             419-514-9666                     3rd Friday at 6:30 p.m. 

CLUBS 
FINDLAY                                           John Hayes                              419-788-3496                   1st Saturday a.m. (usually) 
FIRELANDS                                     Tom Gilbert                               419-668-5715                   1st Monday (usually) 
FREMONT                                        Steve Kelly                               419-603-2696                   3rd Thursday 
NORTHWEST                                  Keith Winnie                             419-782-6347                   4th Thursday (usually) 
OTTAWA COUNTY                           Lyle Oberhaus                          419-707-1962                   Meetings TBD 
TIFFIN                                              Ken Foy                                    419-618-1193                   4th Thursday (usually) 
VAN WERT                                       D. Chris Wilson                         419-447-6882                   Contact for schedule 

AFFILIATES 
CABIRI                                              Dennis Gable                            419-603-8053                   2nd Thursday at 5:30 p.m., before Stated Meeting 
DENDARAH COURT #10                 Alisha Stout                              419-680-6614                   AlishaTy@hotmail.com 
HILLBILLY’S CLAN #75                    Rod “Old Guy” Wilhelm            419-262-5401                   1st Friday of the month, except July, Aug. and Dec . 

(It is the responsibility of the Units - Clubs - Affiliates to report any additions or corrections to the Hadji Editor or Zenobia Recorder) 
Units - Clubs - Affiliates — Check Your Mail Box at the Shrine 

Nobles, remember to check out all the latest news about our Shrine events and your unit on the E Hadji at www.zenobiashriners.com.

IF THERE ARE ANY ERRORS IN THE LIST BELOW, CALL THE OFFICE AT 419-661-9200

bers (Shriners), Associate 
Members (their ladies and Lady 
Shriners), and Auxiliary 
Members (children, grandchil-
dren, nieces, nephews, etc.) are 
available at the Zenobia office. 

Yabba Dabba Do! 
The Slate Chipper (interim) 


